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October 1, 2015 

 

Dear Prescott students, families, and friends,                                                            

 

"Try something new every day," I told our students in grades 1-8 as they gathered together in the 

cafeteria on the first day of school, September 8th.   

 

Try sitting next to someone new at lunch—someone you know little about.  Try a new part of the 

playground equipment or new game at recess.  Try eating something new for breakfast or dinner. Try 

solving a math problem in a new way—like in Math Talks.  Try reading a new kind of book—a 

graphic novel such as el Deafo, coming-of-age fiction such as Becoming Naomi León, or Shel 

Silverstein poetry. 

 

At Prescott, we want our students to try new things for many reasons.  Openness to new experiences 

and relationships indicates openness to diversity of ideas, backgrounds, traditions, and learning.  

Experimentation fosters innovation and improvement.  Trying something new also helps children 

learn what they dislike and can reject a particular strategy or approach to solving a math problem.  

Exploration can also identify weaknesses that need to be strengthened.  Sometimes it’s important to 

persist, even if our students don’t initially like painting with water colors or memorizing the times 

tables. Trying is paramount to the growth mindset we want among our students.    

 

As I tell my own children, “If you don’t try it until you’re 90 years old and discover only then that 

you really like asparagus, then you’ve missed out on 79 years of enjoying them!”  Over the years this 

has led to excitement over beans and broccoli but a fair rejection of mushrooms after trying them 

annually for several years. 

 

As we get deeper into the school year, please encourage each other to try something new each day.  

Parents, I encourage you to share with your children what you’ve tried new at work or home or with a 

co-worker or friend each day. 

 

I look forward to working with you this school year as we explore a new question to drive our work 

for our wonderful children over the next six years: Who do we want our 13 and 14 year-olds to be?  

Please join me throughout the school year in thinking about a strategic plan to boldly explore new 

ways to support and attain student growth in academics and other areas on the way to college! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Erin Roche 

Principal 



       

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 
   1 

 
2 
 

5 6 7 
Progress Reports go 
home 

8 9 
2:45 Celebration f 
Learning in gym 

12 
School close in 
observance of 
Columbus Day 

13 
9m Public tour 

14 15 16 

19 20 21 
 

22 
5:30-7pm Family 
Reading Night 

23 

26 27 28 29 30 
Literacy Character 
Parade 

Parent reminders:    

Please make sure that your child is healthy and in school .  Children who are not in school 
are not experiencing Prescottõs rigorous curriculum.  Prescottõs Level 1 status depends on an 

attendance rate of 95%. If your child misses more than 1 day per month (10 total days), then 

Prescottõs attendance dips below 95%.  Please help to keep Prescottõs Level 1 status by getting 

your child heal thy and to school on time each day.  

 

Parents who drive children to Prescott  are encouraged to drop off children along Marshfield and not 

Wrightwood.  Marshfield is safer due to less traffic.  Please do not park in the cross -walk. Your car may 

be ticketed or towed.  Thank you for making Prescott School a safe place for children.  
 

If you are interested in taking your PreK child to a playground during school hours, please consider 

Wrightwood Park or other nearby playgrounds .  Prescottõs playground and Little Gym are not available as 

they are used by Prescott students before, during, and after -school hours  and for liability reasons.  Thanks 

for keeping your child safe!  

 

Healthy eating at Prescott 
The Chicago Public Schools Board of Education passed a policy regarding healthy eating at schools.  Below is 

a summary of the policy.   

CPS policy  

¶ Only highly nutritional food for children 

¶ Limit over-eating by letting students and parent know in advance of additional food (e.g., birthday 
celebration) 

¶ Healthy heatingĄ healthy kids and stronger academic growth 
To comply with the policy and to encourage healthy eating, outside food must be approved by the principal at least one week in 
advance (forms are available in the office).  Outside food may only be nutritional.  The parent needs to bring the approval to the 
lunch supervisor.  The supervisor collects and returns the form to the principal.    

 
 



New, innovative PARCC assessment 
In the Spring of 2015, over 5 million students in the states of Illinois and ten other states, including 

Massachusetts and New Jersey, took the new, innovative PARCC assessment.  The PARCC is a radically 

different assessment that measures critical thinking and other important components of learning.  More parent-

specific information about the PARCC can be found at:  
http://www.rebootillinois.com/2015/08/13/editors-picks/kevin-hoffmanrebootillinois-com/what-parents-should-know-about-the-

illinois-parcc-test-heading-into-the-school-year/43451/. 

 

Parent reports are to be delivered in October.  Mock parent reports are available at 

http://www.parcconline.org/assessments/score-results.   

 

Field Day at Prescott  
 

   
 

  

http://www.rebootillinois.com/2015/08/13/editors-picks/kevin-hoffmanrebootillinois-com/what-parents-should-know-about-the-illinois-parcc-test-heading-into-the-school-year/43451/
http://www.rebootillinois.com/2015/08/13/editors-picks/kevin-hoffmanrebootillinois-com/what-parents-should-know-about-the-illinois-parcc-test-heading-into-the-school-year/43451/
http://www.parcconline.org/assessments/score-results


You can access the Prescott library 
from home 
https://library.cps.k12.il.us:9058/?config=
5500#bookriver.  Parents can help 
children find available books in the 
Prescott library AND read thousands of 
e-books online at home.  Type the word 
"dog" in the blue search box and click 
"Go." You can type in a book title, 
subject, author or key word in the blue "search" box. 
 
You will see the results for your search -- the titles of the 
books will be in blue.  Any title with the words "electronic 
resources" next to the title shows a book that can be read 
online. The e-books require the this username and password:  
username: 5500    password: 5500     
Happy reading! 

Art at Prescott 
You can follow our 
progress through 
the year or contact 
me through Art 
Teacher Ms. 
Ammons blog: 
www.prescottpaint
.blogspot.com .  
We will also have 
an online art 
gallery through 
which you can 
view or purchase 
student artwork, 

such as 3rd grader Amari’s painting in the 
first floor hallway.   Look for the Prescott 
Elementary page on www.artsonia.com . 

 
 
Thank you 

Caryn Saunders Coordinating with Skinny Pop for snack donations for Field Day 

Timothy Kathrein  Setting up classroom for 2
nd

 graders in Room 106 

Cindy Carey 
Thanks to Cindy Carey for taking care of the medical table at Field 
Day! 

Tricia Charbonneau 
Thanks to Abt and the wife of Amanda Malsch, Tricia Charbonneau, 
for donating a refrigerator to Prescott's MPR! 

Zachary Mann, Katrina Mann, William Perez, Ana 
Perez, Meaghan O'Callahan Thanks for sorting school supplies 

Thank you to everyone who came out to support the 2nd Annual Czocher Fundraiser BBQ 
on 9/19/15. Thank you also to everyone who couldn't come out and still supported via the 
Crowdrise Fundraiser page. I am happy to announce that we have hit our goal of $2,000 
for Prescott School!!! Way to go Andy and Jayme Czocher! 
 

 

 
Principal Erin Roche greets students on the first day 

of school September 8, 2015 

 
The 4

th
 graders perform an African dance at a flash mob 

with 2
nd

-8
th

 graders catching the action.  

https://library.cps.k12.il.us:9058/?config=5500#bookriver
https://library.cps.k12.il.us:9058/?config=5500#bookriver
http://www.prescottpaint.blogspot.com/
http://www.prescottpaint.blogspot.com/
http://www.artsonia.com/


  The Wolfpack Adventure Race team 

17 parents and teachers, worked together to conquer 5 miles of muddy terrain and 23 obstacles (fire, barbed wire, cargo nets) 
during the Spartan Race on August 16.  Thanks to the supportive Prescott community, we were able to raise approximately 
$900 to help fund school programs.  Congratulations to this hard-working team of parents (Cindy Carey, Eric Marcus, Eric 
Masters, Henry Segura, Jared El-Mofty, Jen Bushek, Jen Lister, Laura Keener, Jason Keener, Meaghan Schneider, Mischa 
Ream) and teachers (Amanda Kirshner, Erin Szarnych, John McCarthy, Kristen Smith, Scott Diesing, Priscilla Lindsey)! 
 

 
 

Cold Weather Guidelines 
The below is taken from CPS’ Playwell Guide section on Weather, p. 11.  Parents, please make sure your child 
is well dressed with an appropriate hat, scarf, gloves, and footwear to be outside during recess.  All elementary 
principals should adhere to the following cold weather guidelines for recess. 
Below 15º F with or without wind chill: Recess should be held indoors. Above 32º F with or without wind chill: 
Recess should be held outdoors.  Between 32º F and 15º F with or without wind chill: Principals should use 
discretion when determining whether to hold recess outdoors. The following factors should be considered: 

¶ Precipitation: Snowy and icy conditions should be evaluated for student safety and attire. 

¶ Student preparedness: Students should have appropriate outdoor attire to stay warm and dry during 
recess. 

¶ Playground safety: The playground equipment and surface (i.e., icy conditions) should be evaluated to 
determine whether students can safely play outdoors. 

 

Vision and Hearing Screening will be held September 30 - October 2 
 
EYE EXAMS & EAR EXAMS: Eye Examinations and Ear Examinations may be accepted in place of a screening if performed 
within the previous twelve (12) months. Eye exams are also required by October 15th for all students entering Kindergarten or 
entering Illinois schools for the first time at any grade level. Vision screening is not a substitute for a complete eye and vision 
evaluation by an eye doctor. Your child is not required to undergo this vision screening if an optometrist or ophthalmologist has 
completed and signed a report form indicating that an examination has been administered within the previous 12 months. The 
parent or legal guardian of a student may also object to screening tests on religious grounds. If a religious objection is made, a 
signed letter with an explanation must be given to the school. 

 


